

## SEELEY'S BAY SENIORS

Seeley's Bay Seniors met at the Legion Hall for their March business meet-President, June ing. welcomed 20 Goodwins, 2 visitors. members and All joined in singing O'Canada. Secretary, Shirley Martin, read the minutes of the February meeting, which were approved. Treasurer, Valera Hartley, was unable to attend because of a bad cold. The Secretary read a letter from OSCA asking that a name be submitted for the award for Service in the Community. A committee was appointed to look after this. Doug Montgomery reported from the meeting of SAIL in Gananoque that he was in a group which discussed "the assessing of people's need for assistance in the community". A discussion took place re changing the time of our Potluck back to 12:30. A vote was taken and it was approved. The Presireminded everyone dent of our invitation to attend the Potluck at Lyndhurst Legion Hall at 12 noon March 27th. Everyone to meet at our Legion Hall before 11:30. Meeting closed with the Benediction. Freda Tempest

## COURNEYA



359-5053

R.R.3, ELGIN, ONTARIO.

ALL TYPES OF ROOFING
ASPHALT & CEDAR SHINGLES
TAR & GRAVEL
STEEL
EAVESTROUGH
METAL FLASHING
REPAIRS TO BARN ROOFS

\* FREE ESTIMATES \*

\* FIVE YEAR GUARANTEE \*

ON NEW & RE-ROOFING

\*\* Your BEST Combination

of QUALITY & PRICE

## RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING REAR LEEDS AND LANSDOWNE

The regular meeting of the Recreation Committee for the Township of Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne was held in the Council Chambers at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, February 24, 1992. Five members were present. Jake Eyzenga chaired the meeting.

Minutes of the January 27, 1992 meeting were approved as read.

Plans were finalized for the Volunteer Appreciation Night being held March 3, 1992 at the Lyndhurst Legion.

There was discussion with regards to 1992 Recreation Levy for Centre 76 and the North Leeds Minor Hockey Association.

The meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m. and will meet again March 30th at 7:30 p.m. or at the call of the Chairman.

The Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne Township held their Volunteer Appreciation Night on March 3rd at the Lyndhurst Legion commencing at 6:00 p.m. A social hour was enjoyed by some 70-80 volunteers after which a roast beef dinner was served with Rev. Jeff Boeger giving the grace. Allan Roantree Councilman for the Township welcomed the Volunteers and asked that they stand introduce themselves and report on their activities. Reeve Bruce Bryan thanked everyone for attending on behalf of the Township Council and for their volunteer work. "This night is for you - it is a small consulation for what you have contributed to the quality of life of your community. I'm very proud of this Township and what we have accomplished and I'm very of you". proud Bruce then welcomed and introduced the Guest Speaker, Lynda Breen, Co-Ordinator of Recreational Services Pittsburgh Township, a position she has held since 1985.

Lynda brought some good ideas from her Recreation Committee where she has a staff of five helping her to co-ordinate various programs and services. Eyzenga, Chairman of the Recreation Committee thanked Lynda for coming and presented her with a gift, a token of our appreciation to her for giving up time to come and speak to our Volunteers and pass on ideas which might be helpful to our Recreation Committee.



HUDSON
INSURANCE
O/B S.P.D. INSURANCE LTD.
Portland - across from the Post Office

A COMPLETE INSURANCE SERVICE

- Your concerns are our concerns -

PLEASE CALL COLLECT 1-836-5454

EVENINGS & WEEKENDS 272-2874

## S.B.S. CONTRACTORS

BOX ?3 PORTLAND, ONTARIO



KON 272-2447

CARL 272-2212

Another landscaping season is at hand - as in the past 13 years we are all set to design, deliver and plant. As many of your delighted neighbours will proudly attest, horticultural beautification is a way of life at

Ed's Garden of Athens 51 Elgin Street.N., 924-9412 E.A.Stoltz. Prop

Visit our nursery soon, often—it abounds in garden goodies for your enjoyment.